Communication with
Staff Members

Staff may never use personal devices to communicate directly with a single Club member. Proper
protocol dictates that all communication between staff and Club members must include an
additional staff member or at least two Club members. This also includes overnight events such
as Keystone Conferences and Youth of the Year events.




